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Marriott Downtown, Chicago, 
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November 17, 2012 

 
DRAFT MINUTES 

 
PRESENT: Tim Harrison, President; P.E. MacAllister, Chairman; Joe Seger; Sharon Herbert, 
Vice-President; Ann-Marie Knoblauch, Eric M. Meyers, Past President; Richard Coffman, Asst. 
Treasurer; Andy Vaughn, Executive Director; Charles Jones, Committee on Publications, 
Sheldon Fox, Treasurer; B.W. Ruffner; Jim Strange, Secretary. 
 
ABSENT: Theodore Burgh, Interim VP for Membership 
 







Executive Director visited the regional centers last summer: AIAR in Israel, ACOR in Jordan, 
and CAARI in Cyprus were very hospitable. Next year B.W. Ruffner has expressed interest in 
accompanying him, so perhaps other Trustees will also visit sites and persons to see how ASOR 
might offer services. ASOR blog, newsletter, and Facebook efforts continue, and we plan to start 
an effort called “Friends of ASOR.” We are reaching the goals set. Webinars are on the horizon. 
The Media Relations Committee and others have been brought in.  We will see some 
advertisements going out in Jan or Feb of 2013. 

Andy then reported on his travels since the last board meeting… During Apr 27-May 4 
Andy Vaughn traveled to Southern California and Las Vegas to visit donors.  Larry Geraty 
helped.  (An anonymous donor has made a pledge for monies to support this planning.) He 
traveled to New York.  From July 11-29 he visited Israel, Jordan, and Cypress, and returned to 
Israel.  He met with P.E. MacAllister in Indianapolis and visited with Larry Geraty in California 
with donors. From Nov 1-5 he met with Mark Lanier in Texas, etc. He has planned to meet with 
donors through from January 2-15, 2013. Other trips will be added as needed.  

12. President’s Report. Mary Allen Lane of CAORC (Council of American Oveseas Research 
Centers) could not come this time, but they have interest in joining us.  They have moved their 
offices to a new workplace in the Smithsonian.  Title VI funds now go only to CAORC, so no 
other centers have received funding.  Lynn Swartz Dodd has researched ASOR’s prior history in 
adopting statements on ethics and best practices and soliciting feedback from the Committees.  
The next step is what kind of ethics policy we want to have. The Board charged Tim Harrison 
with the task of finding a new Chairman. There has been a public call for nominations.  The 
Committee asked for feedback on the role of the Chair. Had conversations with many about 
possible nominees for the position. July 1, 2013 


